Equal Opportunities Policy Statement 
This is the Equal Opportunities Policy of :
Laura Marie Brown
Thank you for your compliance with this Policy and for the positive attitude it requires. All external persons connected with Laura Marie Brown are encouraged to hold the same responsibility and commitment. 

What will we do? 
We will make sure that all our staff and sub-contractors are aware of our Equal Opportunities Policy, and where applicable will make them aware of their responsibilities. 

All job applicants, employees and others who work for us will be treated fairly and will not be discriminated against on any of the grounds named above. Decisions about recruitment and selection, promotion, training or any other benefit will be made objectively and without unlawful discrimination. 

How will we know if the Policy is working? 
The working of the Equal Opportunities Policy will be monitored by the Laura Brown on an annual basis, or sooner if necessary. 

Dealing with complaints 
It is recognised that many individuals may be unwilling to make a complaint regarding equal opportunities, for a variety of reasons, including: 

· Fear that others will consider that behaviour trivial 

· Fear of retaliation and/or public humiliation 

· Fear that the complaint will not be taken seriously 

Such concerns may make an individual choose to leave the organisation, or change their job. Laura Marie Brown regards this as unacceptable. It is important that employees should feel Equal Opportunities Policy able to raise concerns without fear and in the knowledge that their complaint will be taken seriously. All complaints will receive prompt attention and will be properly investigated. We will seek to resolve them as quickly as possible. 

